
September 17, 2025

COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT



ART IN THE PARK & GROOVIN AT THE GROVE

• Art in the Park – The second event was held
on September 13 from 10AM – 3PM,
featuring 21 craft vendors, 4 food vendors,
and the open Farm Museum. Attendance
reached 500. The final Art in the Park of
2025 will be December 13 with a holiday
theme.

▪ Groovin’ at the Grove – The final concert
of 2025 was held on September 13 from
4–7PM with record attendance of 475.
Jefferson Speedboat performed, and local
food trucks participated as well. The youth
football cheerleading squad sponsored the
beer garden and raised over $2,000.

2



BUTTERFLY HOUSE AT PLEASANT GROVE PARK

• Tours of the Butterfly House at Pleasant Grove Park are 
done for the year.

• A total of one thousand one hundred and fifty five 
(1,155) visitors have toured the Pleasant Grove Park 
Butterfly House and Native Plant Garden since opening 
on July 12th.

• The exhibit was free to the public and provided an 
opportunity to experience the native butterfly lifecycle 
while learning about the importance of host and nectar 
plants. The response has been overwhelmingly positive 
and visitors very appreciative. 

• This project is a collaboration between the Fluvanna 
Master Gardeners and the Rivanna Master Naturalists. 
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PLEASANT GROVE PARK PAVING

• Paving started at Pleasant Grove 
Park on September 15 with Pleasant 
Grove Drive being done first.

• Parking was set up in the “rodeo 
field” for soccer during the road 
closure.  FGSL moved practices to 
Carysbrook.  

• All roads in the park will be open 
Friday, September 19 by 4pm.
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PLEASANT GROVE PARK ADA PLAYGROUND
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Next BOS Meetings
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Questions?

Day Date Time Purpose Location

Wed Oct 1 5:00 PM Regular Meeting Circuit Court

Wed Oct 15 6:00 PM Regular Meeting Circuit Court

Wed Nov 5 5:00 PM Regular Meeting Circuit Court


